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Hamilton Township Board of Supervisor’s

Regular Meeting Minutes

Monday, February 2, 2015

CALL TO ORDER:  

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Chairman, Stephanie A. Egger.

Stephanie A. Egger led the meeting in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  

Supervisors present were Stephanie A. Egger, Timothy D. Beard III and Ron L. Weidner.  Also present were Solicitor, Ronald Tomasko, from the firm of JSDC Law Offices; Township Engineer, Chad Clabaugh, PE from C. S. Davidson, Inc.; Roadmaster, Jay Livingston and Secretary, Deborah Brogan.   

Stephanie A. Egger asked if anyone was using a recording device to record this meeting.  Melody Aspers, reporter for the Hanover Evening Sun, is recording the meeting.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

Stephanie A. Egger asked if the Supervisors had reviewed the minutes from the January 5, 2015 Supervisor’s Reorganizational Meeting.   Response was affirmative.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.   Motion carried.  
Stephanie A. Egger asked if the Supervisors had reviewed the minutes from the January 5, 2015 Regular Supervisors Meeting.  Response was affirmative.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.   Motion carried.  
PUBLIC COMMENTS:  Public comments addressing the agenda items.  There were none.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  SPCA Collection:    Stephanie A. Egger stated that we continue to collect items for the Adams County SPCA for the care of the animals at the shelter.  

2.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Township continues to collect glossy paper magazines, the glossy newspaper inserts, etc. for the Ronald McDonald House. 

3.  Release of LOC for AWI Wholesalers:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that this matter was tabled at the January board meeting.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action should be taken to approve or deny this request and Resolution #2014-64.   The Asbuilt and discussion regarding the Primrose Lane continues.
Chad Clabaugh stated that as of February 2015 Associated Wholesalers was bought by C&S Wholesale Grocers Inc.  CS Davidson has been in contact with them to define the path of resolving the outstanding issues tied to the LOC for public improvements.  Chad Clabaugh is currently awaiting a response from C&S Wholesalers.  After further discussion, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to table this matter until the next Board of Supervisors meeting.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
NEW BUSINESS:

1.  State Police:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report has been received.

2.  Liberty Fire Co. No. 11: Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report has been received.

3.  United Hook & Ladder Co. No. 33:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that no report has been received.

4.  Hampton Fire Co. No. 10:   Stephanie A. Egger read the statistics for service in Hamilton Township for January 2015.  There were 36 incidents handled by Hampton Fire Co.  Two (2) of these were in Hamilton Township.

5.  New Oxford Chamber of Commerce:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the annual membership dues to the New Oxford Chamber of Commerce are due for 2015.  Amount due is $60.00.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to renew our membership in the Chamber of Commerce.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.
6.  Adams County Economic Development Corp.:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve or deny membership with the ACEDC.  There are five levels of membership; we did not join last year.  After discussion, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to not accept the membership with ACEDC.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.
7.  Recycling:  The Chairman stated that notice was received from Adams County Planning & Development concerning the disposal of TV’s, Computers, and Computer Components.  Your municipal waste hauler/ garbage company is not permitted to pick up these items.  Please refer these items to the Adams Rescue Mission; their number is 717-334-7502

8.  Glabview – PennVest Loan:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that the Finance Committee has suggested that the Township ask that we contact PennVest to request making a lump sum payment on the Glabview Loan principal balance.  Stephanie A. Egger presented a breakdown of the monies available and showed that a lump sum payment would leave the account with very little to a negative balance by the end of the 2015 year.  After further discussion, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to contact PennVest and inquire about the lump sum payment.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Vote was Ron & Tim – yes; Stephanie – no.  Motion carried.
9.  Township Building & Garage:  The Chairman presented a drawing to the Board showing a suggested plan for the expansion of the municipal building, including flooring for the garage bay.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to move forward with this project and put out bid requests for hiring an architect to help with the design of Township facility and garage.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
10.  Resolution 2015-44:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve this Resolution to exonerate the listed residents from responsibility of payment of unpaid Per Capita, Municipal and County Taxes for the year 2014.  Stephanie A. Egger stated that most of these are for residents who are deceased or have moved out of the Township.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this resolution.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.
11.  Resolution 2015-45:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to exonerate Joyce Hamm, Tax Collector, from the responsibility of collecting unpaid Per Capita, Municipal and Real Estate taxes for the 2014 year.  Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve this resolution.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion carried.
12.  Resolution 2015-46:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve this resolution appointing Reading Township Supervisor, Paul Bart, as Hamilton Township alternate to the ACTCC and YATB.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this resolution.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion carried.
13.  Resolution 2015-47:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken to approve this resolution to remove Wade Keech as the Township representative from the EBACC Board.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to approve this resolution.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
14.  Stormwater Ordinance:  Chad Clabaugh presented his suggestions for revisions to the Stormwater Mgmt. ordinance.  He presented a “Simplified Approach” with worksheets; the Minor Stormwater Mgmt. Plan Requirements also with a worksheet and a Stormwater Mgmt. Operations and Maintenance Agreement.  Chad Clabaugh talked about disturbed areas and impervious surfaces.  In the simplified approach he would change the 1,000 ft. area to 10,000 ft area.  1.  There would be ordinance changes   2. Ordinance appendix changes would consolidate the review process.  3.  The application and the permit are one document.  Chad Clabaugh also suggests that a line be added for the signature of the property/deed owner.  No motion needed.

15.  Ulrich, James R. 3998 Carlisle Pike, New Oxford, PA 17350:  The Chairman stated that we received a letter from Mr. Ulrich requesting the farm lane on the north side of his property at 3998 Carlisle Pike be changed from “public road” to “private road.” Mr. Ulrich’s letter states that this is not a through road and there is not sufficient space for a vehicle to turn around.    Dale Gettel responded to his letter, telling him that to change a public road to a private road or to change the maintenance of a road from private to public responsibility would require changes to be made to the recorded plans and deeds.  Mr. Ulrich should seek legal counsel.  No motion made.  The Board asks that Dale Gettel handle this issue.  
PLANNING COMMISSION RECOMMENDATIONS AND 

STATUS OF ACTIVE PLANS:
1.  CNG Land Development Plan:  Stephanie A. Egger stated that action needs to be taken, based upon the recommendation of our Township Engineer, to formally deem this plan unapproved due to the lack of the conditions being met and requested information not received.  Chad Clabaugh stated that in Feb. 2015 – The Plan was withdrawn by the developer in an e-mail from their engineer (Michael R. Cromer, PG, with Pennoni Associates) dated 1/28/15.  Chad Clabaugh replied to Mr. Cromer, “just to be clear, with this news I’ll be recommending that the Township should take action to formally deem the plan unapproved for lack of satisfaction of the conditions.”  Chad Clabaugh further stated that the supervisors should formally deem the plan withdrawn noting that the conditions of approval were never met.  Timothy D. Beard III made a motion to remove and deny this submitted plan for the above stated reasons.  Ron L. Weidner second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
COMMITTEE & DEPARTMENT REPORTS:

1.  East Berlin Area Community Center (EBACC)  No report received.
2.  Abbottstown Paradise Joint Sewer Authority   No report received.
3.  Parks and Recreation Board   No report received. 

4.  Road Master’s Report – Jay Livingston, Road Master, have been filling potholes as best they can with the snow.  Have been plowing as needed.  Have not had many complaints, and all equipment is in good shape.
5.  COG Report – Jay Livingston, the COG meeting was cancelled in January due to the weather.
6.  East Berlin Joint Authority Report – Ron L. Weidner stated that there was no meeting held in January.
7.  Finance Committee Report   The next Finance Committee meeting will be in April.
8.  East Berlin Library   No report was received.
Engineer’s Report – Chad Clabaugh; Township Engineer, from C.S. Davidson; Chad presented his report to the Board.  He informed them that on 1/27/2015, he received a revised plan from Cross Keys Community Park.  Chad Clabaugh will be reviewing this plan and will provide a comment letter when completed.
Solicitor’s Report – Ronald Tomasko, Attorney from the firm of JSDC Law Offices; presented his report to the Board members.  Currently he is working on Route 94 Motors case, David Lease contempt case and several municipal liens.  
Zoning Officer’s Report – Stephanie A. Egger presented the Zoning Officer’s report.  Dale Gettel, Commonwealth Code Inspection Services, issued eight (8) permits.  There were no violations or complaints.
MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS:
Stephanie A. Egger presented the Board with a listing of the January 2015 bills to be approved for:  General Fund $10,271.99 and Route 94 Sewer Fund $20,864.04.   Ron L. Weidner made a motion to approve the bills as submitted.   Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
PUBLIC COMMENT:

1.  Robert Boch, 240 Runaway Road, East Berlin, PA 17316, asked about the house on Rt 194, that a truck ran through.  Why has it not been demolished?  Ron L. Weidner stated that all permits have been issued; this is now in the hands of the insurance company.
SUPERVISOR COMMENTS:

Ron:
No Comments
Tim:
Thank you for coming and watch out for freezing water in your pipes.

Steph:  If anyone is interested in serving the township, a position for an Auditor is open.  

Meeting Announcements:

Next Parks & Rec Committee Meeting – Tuesday, March 10th @ 7:00 pm              

Next Planning Commission Meeting – Tuesday, February 17th @ 7:00 pm
Next Finance Committee Meeting – Monday, April 27th @ 6:30 pm

Board of Supervisors Regular Meeting – Monday, March 2nd @ 7:00 pm

ADJOURNMENT:

Having nothing further to discuss, Ron L. Weidner made a motion to adjourn at 8:20 pm.  Timothy D. Beard III second the motion.  Meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm
Minutes taken and transcribed by:

________________________________________
Deborah A. Brogan 

Secretary Hamilton Township
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